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Quartiers en Crise - European Regeneration Areas' Network 

Report


QeC-ERAN Executive Bureau Meeting  
Held in Brussels 1 October 2005
Present: Lionel Martijn (President); Eric Dosiment (substitute for Michel Wilgaut)                                                                                              Luisa Avedano; Brian Barry; Davide Bergantin (substitute for Andrea del Mercado) and Haroon Saad.
Apologies: Alain Perdreau,  Michel Wilgaut and Andrea del Mercato
In Attendence: Serafina Scerra and Geraldine Tierney
The following Items were discussed and action agreed:

	Item
	Comment
	Action

	1. Minutes 1 April  2005
	Agreed.
	None


	2.Announcements
	Lionel reported that he had received a formal letter from Noel, indicating his retirement from the position of Treasurer. 
	Brian Barry will be the Belfast replacement and Noel will be invited to attend the AGM and a presentation will be made to him for his services to the organisation.

	3. Membership Update
	1. The president reported that he had met with a delegation from Turkey and there had been an expression of interest in joining the network. Furthermore, the Turkish delegation had proposed a visit to Turkey. 
2. Given the departure of Noel it was also pointed out that the information on the leaflet was inaccurate.

3. Consenza has paid. The only outstanding issue relates to Toledo.

4. Three new members have joined  since the last meeting:

· Cruto(local authority)

· Rome( Foundation established and supported by the city council)

· Scottish Communities Regeneration Centre (established by a consortium of local authorities)

	Agreed that  a delegation should go to turkey in the new year
Agreed to amend Belfast entry.

Agreed that the Director makes contact with the relevant politician in Toledo.

Agreed that the director would prepare report in respect of the process for approving new members;


	4 Director’s Report
	The Director presented his report which had been circulated earlier. Key Developments are:
· Two projects have been approved. Early school leavers and Lap’s and Raps.
· The new urbact network on the theme of Health and the Urban Environment has been submitted

· New project being developed and submitted for Culture 2000 programme.
· Two interreg projects developed and submitted. One for North West and One for Medocc region. Decision will be made before end December 2005.

· ESIP proposal will need to be resubmitted as there needs to be an independent bank account established in order to comply with EC regulations for funding. There will be a new call in February 2006.

The proposed work priority for 2006 was discussed. Given the existing work and new work to be generated by projects approved it was agreed to focus on one key new priority.

	. 
None
Agreed to establish a European Regeneration managers Network and also a European Residents in Regeneration Network as sub-networks of the association.



	5.Members workshop
	Members gave positive feedback regarding the workshop. However, it was felt that there needed to be time set aside during the workshops for Members to make exchanges and learn more about each others priorities.
	Agreed that the next member’s workshop would be combined with a one day conference, which would be part of the consultation process which the EC will launch following the informal meeting of ministers for Urban Policy in December.


	6. Financial Report
	The outturn against agreed budget for 2005 was presented. This showed that expenditure was broadly in line with the projected budget. 

The Director proposed changes in respect to:

· Increasing his working days from 3 to 4 

· Increasing the honorarium for the student placement from 500-600 euros per month.

The costs for the proposed changes were sustainable given the project development undertaken and increase in membership.
	Agreed to implement the proposed changes with effect from 1/11.

	7.Annual General Meeting 2005
	The draft agenda was presented. It was agreed to make the AGM into a combined “study tour” fro members and increase allowance to cover three nights in order to ensure that members could arrive on the Thursday. 
	The arrangements were approved.

	8. Date of Next Meeting
	To take place on Friday 25 November just before the AGM.
	Director to draw up agenda in consultation with the President



